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We wish attendance in the 2nd quarter of 2013 were better than it was.  Pray for revival. Our special post card direct mail effort floundered this quarter. Pray for us. Sermon outlines and AUDIO links for the latest lessons are on our website. We invite you to our Face Book Page. Pastor continues the study of Christ & Praying in our afternoon services. More access to audio sermons is available on www.Sermon.net/tacwash. Brother Jim Turner finished the study of Dagon the fish god and several lessons on the Trail of Blood in our Sunday School Bible Study. Pastor passed out about 130 gospel tracts this quarter and some of the members passed some out too but did not log in on the clipboard, so we cannot report their numbers. 
We lost more preacher Brethren this quarter.  Pastor preached the memorial service for Elder Glen L. Tweet and his internment at Tahoma National Cemetery. The audio link to the service is on the front page of our church website.  We also heard the bitter/sweet news of the passing of Elder Forrest Keener.  It was a privilege to hear these great men of God preach during the height of their ministries.  They will be missed but we do not sorrow, as do those who have no hope in Christ.  The sad thing is that their vacant slots do not seem to be filling up.  We hear little of others surrendering to the ministry in these last days.  Many of our sovereign grace landmark Baptist assemblies are without Pastors.  Most of us are struggling.  When we must discipline any of the few that we have, we can only do so by His grace.

Brother Skip had another stay in the hospital this quarter and he is in fact still there in Good Samaritan.  He has an infection in one of his stumps that they are struggling to get under control.  Please keep Skip and Teresa in your prayers about this.  Sister Maxine is doing better after taking a fall while getting ready for Sunday school one Lord’s Day morning.  We continue to pray for our grown up children our grandchildren and others that no longer want to be in our services faithfully anymore.  We pray for the adult children of other preacher brethren all across the land who were raised up attending worship services all their lives but have now dropped out and show little interest in hearing the truth for which their parents stand.  Oh, my dearly beloved brethren, having done all, STAND!  
Our First Friday of the Month Fellowship is always a blessing. We are now saving a link to the FFF audio clips on our church website.  In April, Pastor preached on “The Sin of Presumption.” In May, Brother Jim Hunt taught a lesson on “Three Terrorists.” In June, Brother Jim Tweet preached on “A Good Conscience”. Thank you again for praying for our two Missionaries sent out directly under the authority of this congregation: Bob Ellis, in Ireland, and Cresencio Baldemor, in the Philippines.  Please pray for both of these great men of God. 

